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The 2018–2019 Tuition and Fee Advisory Board (TFAB) of the University of Oregon met in the Johnson 
Hall Conference Room on the UO’s Eugene campus at 8:30am on February 1, 2019. Below is a brief 
summary of the meeting. 
 
Attending: Jim Brooks, Erica Daley, Zack Demars (guest), Imani Dorsey, Lizzy Elkins (guest), Maria 
Alejandra Gallegos-Chacón, Emily Halnon (guest), Tova Kruss, Semeredin Kundin (guest), Stuart Laing, 
Laura Leete, Kevin Marbury (co-chair), Montse Mendez Higuera (guest), Jamie Moffitt (co-chair), JP 
Monroe, Sarah Nutter, Tan Perkins (guest), Philip Scher, Doneka Scott, Kathy Stanley, Janet Woodruff-
Borden 
 
Staff: Debbie Sharp (Office of the VPFA)  
 
Welcome and introductions. Co-chair Jamie Moffitt, vice president of finance and administration and 
CFO, welcomed the group and invited all participants to introduce themselves.  
 
Undergraduate tuition. Moffitt opened the discussion by acknowledging the difficulty of budget, 
tuition, and cost cutting discussions, and how all decisions would affect people and their families. She 
shared a number of factual elements to provide context and information. These included the average 
gross increase for non-resident tuition at the AAU public institutions (average of 3.5% over the last five 
years; range of 2.5% to 4.4% per year).  The group also discussed the fact that after much discussion, 
last year’s TFAB assumed $4.0 million of enrollment growth, but unfortunately, none of this was 
realized in FY19.  She reminded the group that the other unknown factor is state appropriation.  The 
Governor’s Recommended Budget would result in a cut of $2.7 million to the UO’s E&G fund budget.  If 
the state were to increase investment in the PUSF by $60 million (50% of the $120 million being 
requested in the investment budget), the UO would likely see an increase in its appropriation of a little 
over $2 million.  The full investment budget would result in an $8.0 million increase to UO’s E&G fund 
budget. Moffitt noted that it is possible that TFAB will have more information on where the state 
budget might realistically land later in the Spring.  
 
The Tuition and Fee Advisory Board spent the rest of the meeting reviewing and discussing a broad 
range of scenarios to understand how the level at which non‐resident tuition is set might affect other 
factors (e.g., resident tuition, the gap needing to be covered through cost cutting and other revenue 
streams). Please see the final TFAB recommendations memo to the president for more information. 
 
Adjournment. The meeting adjourned at 9:57am. 

https://ir.uoregon.edu/files/TFAB_Recommendations_Memo_2-6-19.pdf

